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July 23, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide and receive services related to policy/program design, research, evaluation, and funding opportunities from Multnomah County’s Program Design and Evaluation Services Unit (PDES). 
The ordinance will enable King County and PDES to make the most efficient use of their resources by cooperating on a basis of mutual advantage, and take advantage of economies of scale and expertise in policy/program design, research, evaluation, and funding opportunities. 

PDES and King County’s Assessment, Policy, Development and Evaluation Unit (APDE) share strategic goals of improving community health and reducing health disparities through research and policy change.  This ordinance promotes efficiency and collaboration through the following objectives:
· Design and implementation of comparative and other public health research studies and evaluations.

· Development of teams of experienced researchers that position each party to be competitive for national grants and that leverage one another’s specialized expertise.

· Submission of successful grant applications to increase diversity of Public Health financing.

The ordinance supports the vision, guiding principles, and goals identified in the King County Strategic Plan and the Public Health Operational Master Plan as adopted by the King County Council and King County Board of Health by improving the health and well-being of people in King County while employing strategies to reduce health disparities across all segments of the population. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County, through more informed research, policy change, and evaluation, address the underlying causes of preventable illness and death in King County. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Marguerite Ro, Chief, Assessment, Policy, Development and Evaluation Unit, Public Health – Seattle & King County at 
206-263-8811. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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